
 

 

Hampton Township 

March 2011 Planning Commission Meeting 

03/14/2011 7:30pm 

 

Planning commission members present 

* Jeremy Irrthum 

* CaSondra Schaffer 

* Mike Tix 

* Larry Runyan 

* Dave Peine 

 

1. Meeting called to order by Jeremy Irrthum. 

 

2. The planning commission members voted on the chairperson 

and the secretary for the 2011 board, and decided that Jeremy 

Irrthum would stay as the chairperson and CaSondra Schaffer 

would stay as the secretary. The planning commission made a 

motion, the planning commission unanimously approved. 

 

3.  Thomas and Jennifer Gergen 

     26493 Fischer Ave 

     Randolph, Mn. 55065 

 

Tom Gergen approached the planning commission for a building 

permit to build a new home, they would build the new home and 

when that home is complete they will than be ripping the old home 

down. The planning commission made a motion for board approval, 

the planning commission unanimously approved. 

 

4.  Steve Dahnke 

     5120 240th St East 

     Hampton, Mn. 55031 

 

Steve Dahnke approached the planning commission for a building 

permit to build a 30ft by 50ft out building, the planning commission 

had to turn down the permit because of how the Hampton township 

ordinance reads in section #629. The planning commission would 

like to make a recommendation to the town board that they review 

the planning commission minutes from the January 2011 minutes. 



 

 

The planning commission unanimously approved. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Larry Runyan 

Second by Dave Peine 

Unanimously approved 

 

CaSondra Schaffer 

Hampton Township Planning Commission 

 

 


